

## STATE OF IOWA

Governor Kim Reynolds Lt. Governor Adam Gregg BOARD OF NURSING Kathleen R. Weinberg, MSN, RN Executive Director

February 5, 2020

Christa Steffens, Ed.D., MSN, RN Nursing Director and Department Chair Upper Iowa University 5000 Westown Parkway, Suite 200 West Des Moines, IA 50266

Dear Dr. Steffens:

At the January 15, 2020 board meeting, the Iowa Board of Nursing accepted the Nursing Education Program Report and granted approval for a period of six years to the RN to BSN program submitted by Upper Iowa University.

The Board appreciates your participation in the nursing education process. If you have any questions or comments please contact me at 515-326-4400.

Sincerely,

Jimmy A. Reyes

Jimmy A. Reyes, Ph.D.(c), DNP, AGNP, RN, FRE Associate Director of Practice and Education NCSBN Fellow of Regulatory Excellence

> 400 SW 8<sup>18</sup> STREET, SUITE B, DES MOINES, IOWA 50309-4685 TEL: (515) 281-3255 FAX: (515) 281-4825 WEB: NURSING.IOWA.GOV